SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF ADMINISTRATORS MEETING

July 24, 2009

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 9:15 a.m.

Members Present: Bill Strawn, Dick Kirtley, Larry Newkirk, Lynn Nellenbach and Woody Whitchurch. Present by speaker phone: Nancy Gallagher. A quorum was established.  

Others Present:  Stuart Hicks, Surf Club II Board President, Sharon Castellano and Lea Stokes of Preferred Management Services, Inc., and Miguel Vazquez, Maintenance Supervisor.

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Strawn at 10 AM. 
Substantiate Proper Legal Notice of Meeting

A Quorum for the Annual Owner’s meeting was not established. 
The Annual Owner’s meeting was rescheduled for the August 28, 2009 at 10 AM.
Bill Strawn requested volunteers to contact owners to request they send in their proxies. Nancy Gallagher and Becky Lindsay volunteered to help Mr. Strawn make the calls. 

Election of Officers
On a motion by Dick Kirtley, with a second by Woody Whitchurch, that the officers presently serving the Board retain their current positions: Bill Strawn, President, Nancy Gallagher, Secretary and Larry Newkirk, Treasurer. Passed unanimously
On a motion by Bill Strawn, with a second by Larry Newkirk, to nominate Dick Kirtley as Vice President of the Board. Passed unanimously
The Board of Administrators meetings will be held the 4th Friday of each month at 10 AM. 

Approval of Minutes

On Motion by Dick Kirtley, with a second by Woody Whitchurch, with all in favor, the Board of Administrator’s Meeting minutes from June 26, 2009 were approved as written.

Sharon Castellano read the Management Report. (copy attached)
Haskell 
Lea Stokes reported the tolling agreement has been sent to The Haskell Company. To date there has been no response from Haskell. 

Landscape
Dick Kirtley reported the dune walkover palms have been trimmed back only to clear the walkway. The rain has kept everything green, but now the landscape crew is battling weeds. 
Surf Club II and III Joint Committee
Dick Kirtley reported the committee discussed the comparison of the Surf Club II and III Rules and Regulations in the area of rentals, pets, vehicle access and management, bicycles and kayaks. The committee will be reviewing the gate hand out/Welcome letter. The meetings are going really well.  

Treasurer’s Report 
Larry Newkirk reported the association is spending a lot of money on collection fees, new foreclosures and liens. One big problem is there are only two judges to hear foreclosure cases, so it is 3-4 months before a hearing can even be scheduled. This results in a long drawn out process resulting in more attorneys fees. 
Internet Issues was tabled until the August meeting. 

Disabling Internet/Cable 

On a motion by Nancy Gallagher, with a second by Dick Kirtley, to suspend services to the Internet and Cable to those units whose owner’s are in arrears in the association dues. Amended to state 60 days, or more, delinquent in their dues. Passed unanimously. 

Bill Strawn acknowledged the presence of former Board Vice President Becky Lindsay at the meeting and thanked her for her outstanding service to the owners and the Board. 

On a motion by Larry Newkirk with a second by Dick Kirtley, with all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 11:17 AM. 

Sharon C. Castellano, Community Association Manager
